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Toy Donations  

Mrs Herrick is looking for toys to sell on a stand at the Summer Fair. If you have any unwanted toys or 
books at home in good condition, she would be incredibly grateful for your donations. All of the proceeds 
will be donated to Guide Dogs for the Blind. Please bring any items to Dandelion Class in the infant school. 
 
Fair Oak Junior School relay race  
Some of our Junior school children were invited to attend an inter school relay race at Fair Oak. The 
children who took part did an absolutely fantastic job and made our school very proud, especially our 
upper school boys who came 4th out of 33 schools in the area. A big thank you to all the children and staff 
involved. Also thank you to parents/carers/grandparents for taking the children and bringing them back. 

 
Phonics reminder 
Please can all phonics wallets with their phonics folder and reading books be in school every day as we use 
them in phonics daily. 
Please could you also take a look at home for any outstanding reading books? We have only sets of 6 and 
we seem to have quite a few books missing! Thank you 

 
Business enterprise week  
After a few years of being unable to run our Business Enterprise Week within the junior school, we are 
delighted to announce that this year it is back the week commencing Monday 22nd May.                               
On the afternoon of Thursday 25th May, the children will sell their wares or services. This is a fabulous 
opportunity to encourage children not only to learn the value of money and making a profit but also to 
develop independence and confidence. We would really appreciate it if the junior children could bring in a 
small amount of pocket money (around £3.00-£4.00) to spend at the stalls as they will have the 
opportunity to browse the other stalls during the afternoon. Parents are welcome to come and visit the 
stalls from 2.30pm. Infant children will be able to be signed out from their classroom from this time to join 
their parents. The junior children will need to stay in school until the end of the school day as they will 
need to continue to run their stalls and help tidy up. Please see the letter sent out this week for more 
information. 

 
Class Photos  

Class photos will be taken on Tuesday 23rd May. Please ensure your child has their Fryern jumper or 
cardigan in school with them. 
 

Happy Birthday to Chandler's Ford library 
This week our pupils were involved in helping with the library’s celebrations. Our Junior Choir performed 
three of their songs singing loudly with actions. Our Maypole dance team from Year 3 danced, creating a 
colourful web pattern around the Maypole. The sun was out & everyone had a wonderful time.  
We would like to thank the audience who came to support us outside the library.  
The children then went in to the library to admire the decorations. The large bunting style banners have 
been made by our pupils and feature the activities and services offered at the library. 
Thank you to all involved in this. 

 
Site safety 
For safety reasons, cycling anywhere on the school site is not permitted. Bikes/scooters/balance bikes etc 
should be walked in from an entrance and they can then be stored in one of the designated cycle racks if 
necessary and the same rules apply when leaving the school grounds. 

 



 
PTA Discos 
Please see the dates and times for the federation discos 
Infant Disco Yrs. R, 1 + 2  
Thursday 8th June, 3.30pm - 4.45pm, Junior Hall 
Squash and biscuit included 
(Children will be taken to Junior Hall straight from the classroom. Children can bring a change of clothes to 
change into in their classrooms before the disco. They will be brought back to their classrooms after the 
disco to be collected.) 
Junior Disco Yrs. 3 + 4 
Thursday 8th June, 5pm - 6.30pm, Junior Hall 
Tuck Shop available for Junior Discos 
£3 maximum for the tuck shop and no mobile phones please 
 
Tickets cost £2.50 and are on sale now at www.pta-events.co.uk/acorns or you can pay cash on the door. 
 

PTA Father’s Day Shop 
Father's Day Shop (Friday 16th June) tickets are now available to purchase online at www.pta-
events.co.uk 
£3.50 per gift bundle 
 

Non-Uniform Days for Summer Fair 
Friday 26th May for donation of £1. 
Tuesday 6th June Rainbow Tombola. Each year group will be given a different colour. They can bring in 
items of this colour for the tombola. 
 

Dress down tombola date change 
There is a change of date for our dress down tombola, this has changed to Tuesday 6th June. We will be 
having photographs of the school taken on Wednesday 7th June and would like everyone to look smart in 
their school uniform.  
 

Bikeabilty 
Please find attached a poster regarding Bikeabilty sessions at Scantabout Primary School during May half           
term. 
 

Governors update  
The Full Governing Body (FGB) met on Monday this week. They noted the outturn for 2022/23 and 
set budgets for 2023/24 and were able to approve the procurement of new laptops. The FGB were 
grateful for previous prudent financial management which has generated resources that can be used 
now. The FGB will explore what more can be done to alleviate the cost-of-living impact on the school 
community. A highly enjoyable ‘learning walk’ in early May had allowed governors to experience 
first-hand how staff engage with and encourage pupils. Finally, the FGB were grateful for the 
engagement of staff, pupils and parents in creating the recruitment pack for the new Head Teacher. 
 

School Dinners 
HC3S are increasing the school meal price by 20p, from £2.80 to £3.00, for all meal types from 5 June 2023.  
From Monday 22nd May the week 3 menu will be changing slightly Chicken meatball sub will be replaced by 
chicken meatball pasta. 
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INFANT SCHOOL CELEBRATIONS 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
JUNIOR SCHOOL CELEBRATIONS  

                                                         

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

READS  
   50: Tilly 
 100 : Jack 
 150: Jihoon 
 200: Emily 
 250: Ezra 
 300: Charlie, Liam 
 450: Ethan 
 500: Eliza 
 550: Toby, Amelia, Max 
 850:  
 
 
 
 

WORKERS OF THE WEEK 
Bluebell               Jonah & Sebby 
Primrose    Christopher & Jasper  
Scarlett Pimpernel      Jamal, Phoebe, Bethany, Liela                      
  & Harley 
Nightshade                   Eddie & Billie 
Water Lily          Fleur, Oscar & Harry  
Snapdragon              Isher & William  
Honeysuckle              Oli & Orla  
Poppy              Hanne, Ellie, Willow, Isla, Zofia

 &The whole class   

Foxglove     Amy & Jaisie-Rae                     
Anemone                      Malachi & Noah  
 
                                         
 
                                                         D 

READS 

 75  : Nyla 
 100:  
 150: Harrison 
 300: Finlay 
 450: Hanne, Ed 
 525: Nellie, Josh 
 600: Keira  
 675:   
 700: Rebecca  
 900:  
  

HEADTEACHER AWARDS 
Year R: Chloe, Laila, Tilly,  
Year 1:  Jacob, Evie, Laila, Arliya, Lev, Millie, Ava-May, Matilda, Florence, Molly, Joshua,            
               Maci 
Year 2: Rosie Mae 
 

HEADTEACHER AWARDS 
Year 3: Holly, Sophie, Rosie, Chloe, Tom, Lillie, Holly, Jessica, Max, Freyja, Max, Kasey, 
Daisy, Tabitha, Jonah, Bailey, Jasper 
Year 4: Freddie 
Year 5: Fleur, Riya, Matilda, Millie, Edward, Oliver, Chloe, Dolly-Ann, Eli, Oli, Alice, Matilda, Ellie, 
Isher 

Year 6: Eleanor, Lola, Georgia, Amy, Finlay, Millie, Sam, Malachi, Noah, Neave, Lola, 
Georgia 
 

WORKERS OF THE WEEK 
 
Daisy  Bethany & Sophia 
Buttercup Grace B & Lewis  
 
Cornflower Lukas & Arliya 
Dandelion  Charlie & Elizabeth  
 
Candytuft  Felix & Akaal 
Lavender      Keira & Isabella      
  
 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  

Please note that some of these dates may change. Please check the most recent newsletter for up-to-date 
information.  
There will be more information sent home regarding the following dates 
 
May 
Monday 22nd   Junior Choir Concert 4.30pm-5.15pm (last choir of the term)  
Tuesday 23rd                  Class photos  
Thursday 25th   Junior Enterprise Sale 
Friday 26th   Year 1 Topic Exit for parents – 3.20pm details to follow 
Friday 26th   Non Uniform Day - £1 Donation 
Mon 29th -Fri 2nd  Half Term – Both Schools Closed 
 
June 
Monday 5th   INSET Day – Both Schools Closed 
Tuesday 6th   Non Uniform Day - Rainbow tombola 
Thursday 8th   Year 5 River trip to Winchester. 
Thursday 8th   Infant Disco 3.30pm-4.45pm 
Thursday 8th   Year 3 & 4 Disco 5.00pm-6.30pm 
Saturday 10th  Acorns PTA Summer Fair 11am – 3pm 
Mon 12th – Fri 16th  Year 1 Phonic Screening Checks 
Friday 16th   Father’s Day Shop 
Mon 19th – Fri 23rd  Year 6 Little Canada Residential  
Monday 26th  Transition Morning –Thornden & Toynbee Year 6  
Tuesday 27th   Sports Day – Weather permitting, parents welcome 
Wednesday 28th  Transition Morning Year R to Year 5 
Thursday 29th   Year 1 trip to Hilliers Arboretum 
Thursday 29th   New Year 3 Parents Meeting – 5.30pm 
Thursday 29th   New Year R Parents Meeting – 6.00pm 
Friday 30th   Winchester Hat Parade for Carnival Club Members 
 
July 
Mon 3rd – Fri 7th  Year 5 Stubbington Residential 
Tuesday 4th July  Year 2/ 3 Big Draw  
Tuesday 11th   Year 6 Show 1.30 p.m TBC 
Wednesday 12th  Year 6 Show 1.30 p.m TBC 
Wednesday 12th  Year 2 Show a.m. & p.m.  
Friday 14th   Transition Morning – Year R to Year 5 
Friday 14th   Year 2 Leavers Party 1-2pm  
Monday 17th   Year 6 Leavers Party 6pm  
Friday 21st   Year 6 Leavers Assembly a.m. parents welcome 
Friday 21st   Picnic on the field 12noon parents welcome weather permitting 
Friday 21st   School finishes at 1pm 
 
September 
Friday 1st INSET Day – Both Schools Closed 


